
DCM Report 04/04/2024 

      March 13th – 23rd I attended all of the Pre-General Service Conference Workshop breakouts and the 

Workshop itself.  I won’t say that I read every page of background information, but I did read most of it.  I 

really tried to have the district in my mind, but there were a few times I heard some other views and had 

my mind changed.  I was not shy to go to the microphone and ask questions, make comments, or express 

opinions: even if I did shake a time or two, or make a mistake. Overall, it was an amazing experience and 

I appreciate everyone who was able to attend any of the breakouts or the workshop itself.  If you really 

want to know what We (A.A. as a whole) are up to it’s being discussed at events like this.  After the event 

I spoke with our Delegate, Erik L., and planned for him to give his report-back on the General Service 

Conference at our meeting on June 6th. 

     On March 14th I hosted the Legacy of Service: A.A. Service Manual and 12 Concepts Study.  

Attendance was up.  I would encourage any new GSRs to attend and learn more about our Service 

Structure and Concepts. 

     Throughout the month I worked on finding a location for the NIA20 Summer Assembly hosted by 

District 11 on June 22nd.  I made some phone calls and sent some emails and ultimately found a location 

that will fit our needs and has the date available.  We will be hosting this event at First Congregational 

Church in Crystal Lake (461 Pierson St., Crystal Lake, IL 60014).  If any groups are interested in helping, 

please speak to me after the meeting or reach out to me via email or cell.  I will be reaching out to 

groups this month to ask for some help. 

      

Thank you, 

Dan P 

dcm@aa-nia-dist11.org 

djpiepl93@gmail.com 

224-605-1673 
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